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Office of Catechesis News

The Catholic Comeback

We remain in Phase 2 of the Catholic Comeback.  The current version of the Catholic Comeback
Matrix is the one that was published back in August (but carries the 9/14/2020 date).  View the
updated matrix. 
 
Sunday Mass

https://www.archmil.org/Catechesis.htm
https://sg-mktg.com/MTYwNTgzMTQ3OXw0R0NEZUtOdzg5SnEyNHl4c2ZkZUZWVzRTRDRsVmxsMUI3b2U2MXA3cmV1c284Z2dFbnRIUDg5T3IyZXIxSzlrdU1tMTdOMm5FVGxvanpfMW56MU1fVU41WXhaWXl3bEU1a3kybEhzcFlSdHVNc2NKU21ucXJ6VzdLUUZVdVZzS0pXUWNxZWJERlV2LVgzaE9UX2xaajNhRGpza2FGZ3BDTWkzM3piY2NPVHgwelpScVhJRG8wTXFmVG9ReU1iX1g4R2dGWlIxZjNBcGdSQXFTNFpvR2MzbDlOSWE0Z2pHUVd1bjVYWDYyT21iZXN1c2tuYzJTVmVjeDB4dkszTEkyclE9PXxQXMN6bTVf3ImDzuEYhJgXpMbz5GIfCkVuDfRSmlJWlg==
https://u6042351.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=BxiPhWuOMWQf29A1frTtgf2YPyf54FHco21VMWScIjecSYr0rv84NYPum13t2-2FkI0xcsqT0Y2tAZ9v-2BdWoszGVS-2FhBWPFJVnXFHGp16Hb1H-2Bg8-2B1Jj3GPdST8UVyda440phGjBSqEPp9SVVT9x1StDJMgaQJQAKX-2BcOduosKl4B6Igpks5LhWIP8SfVEEPkSI1u7_1AUIEmgHlG8jNQ9U0dmGhlodoTcYT9aY-2FT4m1LbgAPnqZUTtovRVfWKXwzSBX2BJyfNXkD0mVHUsNtNKFNKmtipCUrbylCM4M4YE1QqWfVPq1QZe-2BJjhvU7thtChuzEpOYqB1Iy0mffJrKwMUxKPNlQKiAHnTOfRRWr5Iq2eytn10rUi9r90H1JBN7SeCLE-2BAoSj9Lj2Wpaq-2BOqCfTq4PfhednAWWy40nIPIQzLo09cKymWETKEsmoQW5kwVLuExmavEbwc-2Bgz27ExAJDprxfSPZAsYWc3-2F-2F3-2FvAk8uC-2FFSCgKypcsU9qX9CDH9P7zcBP7vKRue2j-2BO5KaKo4nB0UORxfOUMRR-2Bk6bG93ofCkJFbUkVa7kMcxkAnSMeEGD8jb5oOSmCEfLPDWNzRFuRn2nh5FEqiN1fj87OA-2FVjh-2F0Gn2Otupa94xWyNXwPXZg3Y
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Archbishop Listecki has determined that the celebration of the Eucharist will continue.  Although
the number of positive Covid tests and of hospitalizations have risen, the Archbishop explains that
“we know more about the virus and its transmission than we did last March and are better
prepared for implementing the protocols for distancing, sanitizing and safety.”  He also reminds
us that “are always called to use their well-formed conscience in making the decision whether
they should attend Mass.”
 
Catechetical Programs
Parishes continue to offer faith formation during this time,  but as you know, there are different
adjustments and accommodations around the archdiocese.  Some programs are in-person with
distancing and precautions, some are virtual, some provide materials for at-home formation, and
some offer a hybrid using more than one strategy.   This diversity is appropriate.  With all the
differences among parishes – enrollment numbers, size and design of facilities, staffing, students’
school situations, family diversity, online capabilities, and local health conditions – it would not
be reasonable to institute a uniform approach in all parishes. 
We are grateful and proud of all your efforts to keep connected with your families and to continue
faith formation under very challenging circumstances.
 
Advent and Christmas
Although the general Matrix remains the same, the Archdiocese offers a supplemental Matrix for
Advent and Christmas and Guidelines  for particular concerns of the season, including more
people coming to church, communal reconciliation, wreath sales, passing our take-home
materials, and so on.  Check it out.
 
First Reconciliation
Some parishes have begun celebrating First Reconciliation; some have it scheduled for December
or in the new year.  Again, there are many factors to consider – the configuration of your church,
available priests, number of families and children.  A group celebration is permitted, with the
necessary precautions.  Remember, do not use an enclosed confessional or reconciliation room. 
Instead, set up stations in the church.  Also, consult the Advent Reconcilaition Services.
 

Office of Catechesis News

https://www.archmil.org/Our-Faith/CoVID-19-Updates/Updates-for-Advent.htm
https://www.archmil.org/Our-Faith/CoVID-19-Updates/Updates-for-Advent.htm
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“We give thanks to God always for all of you, remembering you in our prayers, unceasingly
calling to mind your work of faith and labor of love and endurance in hope…”

(I Thess 1:2-3)
 

Happy Thanksgiving from Gary & Jennifer!

Catechetical Surveys - past and present

This fall, parish leaders have been asking us “what are other parishes doing now?”  So, this
month we are conducting a “Fall Snapshot Survey.”   This survey will help us learn how parishes
have adapted faith formation this fall in light of the ongoing pandemic. 
 
If you have already completed the survey - Thank you! If you haven't completed the survey
yet, please take 10 minutes to complete the survey by Friday, November 20. 
 
We will share the results with you in December.
 

Take the Survey

Back in spring, when the Covid-19 pandemic began, the majority of parishes around the
Archdiocese found ways to connect with families and to provide resources during the Safer-at-
Home order.  In our Survey of Parish Catechetical Programs, we asked how you handled faith
formation during that time.  Here were the results:
 

60%        We gave families access to online resources (videos, activities, prayers, etc)
33%        We sent packets or textbooks home for parents to do with their children.
32%        We switched to virtual/online classes and meetings.
24%        We ended our faith formation programs.
8%          Our program was already finished.

 
The complete report of the 2019-2020 Survey is posted online.  In that survey, we gather
information on personnel, models of catechesis, enrollment, textbooks, special needs, sacramental
preparation, and catechists.  We make it available for your own faith formation planning, and we
use the information to guide our archdiocesan planning, policy updates and resource
development.
 

View Survey of Parish Catechetical Programs Results

 

Co-Workers In Transition

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FallSnapshot
https://www.archmil.org/Catechesis/Catechetical-Leaders/Survey-Parish-Programs.htm
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Gigs, Geeks & God

January 14, 2021

Continuing our updates on new directors of religious education or faith formation, we welcome:

John  Brotherhood, High School & Middle School Coordinator, Lumen Christi, Mequon
Kari Leaf, Director of Religious Education & Family Ministry, Kenosha-Racine County
Line Catholic Parishes

 
For all those beginning a new role this year, let us pray, and let us pledge our support and
companionship along the way.
 
 If you know of someone new to a position that we have not listed, please let us know.

 

Upcoming Events

Gigs, Geeks and God, an Archdiocesan technology conference, aims to help parishes understand
and integrate technology in their formation programs, communications, and parish
administration. 
 
Due to the Coronavirus, this year’s conference will be virtual.  The conference will feature pre-
recorded workshops, a live keynote address, a live general session about a current technology
trend relating to ministry, live workshop sessions as well as hands on labs.  Join us for a series of
presentations and workshops designed to help youth ministers, catechetical leaders and other staff
engage technology more effectively in their ministries and to address ethical and formational
issues related to technology in our lives.
 
The conference offers topics for anyone in parish ministry such as parish business managers,
finance councils, faith formation leaders.  Register Now

 

New Directors Institute

The New Directors Institute is designed to provide information, support and resources to help you
as your ministry unfolds.  All directors of religious education, youth ministry and faith formation,
who are new or nearly new to ministry, or new to archdiocese, are encouraged to join us.  

For this year, we will meet virtually, using Zoom, at least through Fall 2020.  See Schedule.

https://archmil.regfox.com/ggg2021
https://www.archmil.org/NDI
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Love Begins Here

In Summer 2021, the Archdiocese will be
launching a new youth service opportunity
called Love Begins Here. If you are thinking of
bringing teens on a trip in 2021, please fill out
our parish registration form by Friday,
November 20 so we can plan space for you.
Find the form
at https://archmil.regfox.com/love-begins-here-
2021-parish-registration

Sessions are scheduled every two weeks on alternating Tuesday and Thursdays, 10:00 am – 12:00
noon.
 
You can registration online at: https://archmil.regfox.com/ndi2021 
 
There is no cost to participate. We will provide the Zoom link and other information after you
register.

 
 

Archdiocese News

See You at Mass

To assist parishes with encouraging people to return to Mass in person, the Archdiocese of
Milwaukee has created a series of video clips of personal testimonies on the joys and necessities
of attending Mass in person. All of the videos are short and invitational and are meant to be
shared on social media, parish websites, or in e-newsletters.
 
 

See You at Mass Videos

From our Friends

USCCB Lay Ministry Survey
The U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) would like to learn more about the realities
facing lay ecclesial ministers across the country. To achieve that, the USCCB has created a survey

https://u6042351.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=BxiPhWuOMWQf29A1frTtgfSz3jTe28KoE4R53FX9Dexkgl-2B3BpmLyPeXZ06yAGojC-2Fnq9nt6UTj47E2iaLm0w2X9Ym7dHodTumisCsQGP5KVEYNN8R7680ld-2BwEwqS7yAY0vr-2B-2FbFNjlWJXoRAVUJy7fxcGLJSNi3mwn3n6XGT3ncn1SLtrICKkMdxqEJ2Auqpsl_XAjbFZuehWRKjPyTBOa8FLXGkg3h6TIXiZQClx-2Biq8Am4Oa4PmAnXHqGBWhLXsmfICRLs8xXSMpNqKj7goqjkuPh1z-2FpJHnTZo53ort5dKYqVV-2FQIUe6n09Ks42vbFkA-2BujbAzMdaYQOrIIzOp4nY-2FfqH9gnh4hIvlgHUuwsUE36iPe8cgZzgUIZZpyoJtC1Pq1Qs0h9-2B-2BzRfEa0-2FqES1A3VuupthPCeAf7-2FMZlcntzNfODOQnnf2w6tLDsV3FNQMeE7f2Q21-2F-2F0ubmwzsthxijZElL9k2Pod-2BQv6zXybsSNe-2Bt1IYMXVRwuk3EhMYoHU6z-2BOpcWBQ5RJ4zAKV6VvkFF16pjCeI6tqZL-2F0jHCSai8KJwxwWWoHQlVMpQyxcMCdSjDVhrPtsyUMCl1N-2Fvn6650zVONznLVDZKWTR29GJONPPll0dkH9-2B2lyhW59XO
https://archmil.regfox.com/ndi2021
https://www.archmil.org/Our-Faith/See-You-At-Mass.htm
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Advent Reflection with Joe Meyer

Join Mareda on December 14th at 10:00 am as
Joe Meyer, Director of the Laudato Si' Project,
leads an Advent Reflection. He will help
attendees prepare for the birth of Christ using
the God given gift of our natural environment.
This will be a zoom presentation. Register Now

that any and all lay leaders are invited to fill out.
 

Take the survey in English or Español.
 
The purpose of this survey is to get a snapshot of the current landscape of lay leadership in the
Church in the United States today; to hear how the pandemic has affected them; to understand the
impact of the bishops’ document on lay ecclesial ministry, Co-Workers in the Vineyard of the
Lord; and to ask how the USCCB can support and advocate for lay pastoral leaders across the
U.S., most especially at this uncertain time. 

Please take time to do the survey, the information will be very helpful to the US bishops.  The
deadline for filling out the survey is December 15, 2020.

Save the date! - February 24 at 9:30 am

Bishop Schuerman will meet with Mareda 
The meeting is tentatively planned for St. Anthony on the Lake in Pewaukee. 

Resources

Formation Resources
Discover free-of-charge resources to supplement or enhance your lessons.  Videos, lesson plans
and other resources have been vetted by our review team, and are listed by general topic and by
age group.  Visit: https://www.archmil.org/Catechesis/Technology/Formation-Resources.htm
 
Do you have a favorite resource to share?  Send us your suggestions under "Submit a Resource."

Catechetical Resources During the Pandemic

http://www.mareda.org/event-registration.html
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/M6FH8BH
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/8YR7M38
https://www.usccb.org/upload/co-workers-vineyard-lay-ecclesial-ministry-2005.pdf
https://www.archmil.org/Catechesis/Technology/Formation-Resources.htm
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Gary Pokorny 
Director 

414-758-2242 
pokornyg@archmil.org

Jennifer Murphy 
Program and Event Coordinator 

414-758-2240 
murphyjc@archmil.org

We will continue to update our Catechetical Resources During the Coronavirus Pandemic
page with additional resources as they are developed.
 
 

Fall 2020 Resource Page

The Office of Youth Evangelization has put together a Planning for Fall 2020 page with resources,
ideas, and encouragement as we all forge ahead this year. We try to add updates as they become
available.
 

Contact Us

This ministry is supported by the Catholic Stewardship Appeal.
Do you have am article, event or district meeting you would like included in the newsletter???   

Please send information to: murphyjc@archmil.org

This email was sent by: Office of Catechesis

Archdiocese of Milwaukee

St. Francis 53235
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